DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 10th April 2012 at 7.00pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Butler, Hare, Leggate, Loveridge, Reeve, Reeves, Smith & County Cllr. Rae Leighton  In attendance was 5 members of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No issues were raised by members of the public.
04.01
APOLOGIES.  There were no apologies.
04.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. There were no declarations of interest.
04.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, with one small change, the minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.


2. It was reported that the hedge at Orion Cottage had been repaired & the Prime Irrigation & Darsham Hall hedges had been trimmed.
04.04
FINANCE 

1. The accounts were for the year were presented to council by the RFO.

2. After a few questions the accounts were unanimously approved by Council .

3. It was agreed to send the accounts to SALC for internal audit.

4. A list of charities asking for donations and a list of charities that the council has previously donated to was presented to council. It was agreed that the council would send £30 to 1)Sizewell Parish Liaison Group (fee for membership) 2)British Legion Poppy Appeal (cost of wreath) 3) CAB 4)Suffolk Accident Rescue Service 5) East Anglian Air Ambulance. 

Charitable donations will be placed on the Annual Audit plan when it is reviewed to give councillors more time to consider donations in future.

04.05
 PLANNING.


1. Bumblebee Cottage, The Street. Vehicular Access & retention of Oil Tank - No Objections.

2. Oak Cottage, The Street. Single-storey extension – No Objections.

04.06
SALC. The chairman reported that he had attended a meeting of SALC at Saxmundham. He updated the council on the Local Development Framework,, Parish Plans, Affordable Housing Developments, HGVs, Water supply, & concerns that EDF were not keeping local people informed re their Sizewell plans.
04.07
A12 LETTER. A letter was received from Farnham & Stratford PC requesting our views on the A12 road and any active measures we were undertaking.  It was agreed that we replied stating that we supported their campaign for a by-pass and regularly reported the poor quality of the A12 through our parish.

04.08
CLERKS REPORT. The clerk has no further correspondence or matters to report.
04.09
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

The chairman announced that 2 meetings had been arranged for councillors to meet with registered providers of affordable housing.
1) 26th April 2012 at 2pm with Hastoe Housing
2) 3rd May 2012 at 2pm with Orwell Housing Association.

He also announced that their was to be a meeting of the Darsham Action Plan group on Friday 13th April 2012 and he would report their progress to council at the next meeting.

Cllr Hare requested that the clerk write to EDF re the poor state of the fence around the sub-station on Church Corner.

04.10
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 8thth May 2012 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 7.50pm.
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